Sedgwick County 911 Advisory Board
Meeting Minutes
February 8th, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Chief Brad Smith, Chief Tavis Leake, Director Scott Hadley, Chief Brad Banz, Colonel Richard Powell, Deputy Chief Darrel Kohls, Lt. Kevin Sexton, Deputy Chief Troy Livingston, Roger Taylor
ALSO PRESENT:

Director Elora Forshee, 
Major Kristin Gill
MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER WITH A QUORUM

1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from December 14th, 2017. All were in favor.
2. Elections
a. Suburban Law Enforcement has chosen Haysville to represent them. A Fire representative is TBD.
b. Deputy Chief Troy Livingston volunteered to serve as Board President.  The Board voted and unanimously agreed. 
c. The Board nominated and voted Colonel Richard Powell as Board Vice President. 
3. DIRECTOR’S REPORT

a. FBI Security Audit – We will be audit by the FBI on March 27th, 2018. We will be cleaning up the F5 remote access and security agreements for non-employees who have access to the F5. Amy Guthrie will be sending out a list of names to make sure we have a current roster, and also, the security agreements for each person.
b. AT&T Phone Outage – Director Forshee had sent out an email about the outage that impacted our 911 trunks. We now have a backup plan in place where we can route the calls by VoIP when this happens again.
c. Information Sharing Policy – Director Forshee asked if the Board would like her to draft a policy about information sharing between agencies. The Board agreed they would like her to do that. She will have it drafted at the next meeting in April.

4. MAJOR’S REPORT

a. Staffing Report – Major Gill reported a class of 7 Call Takers started this week. This will put us at full staffing. This spring there will be 2 Fire/EMS dispatch classes and 2 Law Enforcement cross training classes. This means by the fourth of July there should be 12 more Fire/EMS Dispatchers on the floor and 4-6 on Law Enforcement Dispatchers. Also, we have had 5 Dispatchers go through CTO class, and will be able to help train now. There will be 5 more completing CTO class in May.
b. Director Forshee discussed re-classing the Call Takers and Dispatcher next year and adding more staff.

5. OFF AGENDA ITEMS

a. Colonel Powell reported about Senate Bill 342 and House Bill 2491.  These are the two bills that the Legislature is being presented with in regards to cybersecurity. It was recommended that the Board reads these bills. Sheriff Easter will be delivering testimony as the Legislative Liaison with the Kansas Sheriff’s Association. There will be many Law Enforcement agencies that will be offering testimony also. There is a division of the state government that wants to charge end users up to $700.00 per employee on an annual basis for who accesses any state portal or state network. For the Sheriff’s Office, almost every employee we have here at some point reaches out and touches one of these portals or networks, and this change would cost them around $385,000.00. This will affect all of our Public Safety, including 911, because the legislation considers the state radio system to be a state network.
b. The Sheriff’s office is having issues with the transmit audio on the radios with being able to hear Dispatch. Colonel Powell spoke with Kelly at the Radio Shop about it. Director Forshee felt certain that it was someone who didn’t have their mic placed appropriately close to their mouth and will work on a remedy. She also encouraged Colonel Powell to have the sergeants let dispatch know as soon as possible so we can address it at the time. 
6. ADJOURNMENT

